# NTC NEWS

### **JUNE 2024 ISSUE 69**









@newburytc

#### MEETINGS AT THE TOWN HALL

Monday 10 June Policy & Resources Committee

Monday 17 June Planning & Highways Committee

Monday 24 June Full Council Meeting

**Thursday 27 June** Grants Sub-Committee

Monday 1 July Civic Pride, Arts & Culture Committee

#### WHAT'S ON AT VICTORIA PARK

Sunday 2 June, 3 - 5pm Beenham Wind Orchestra

Friday 7th - Sunday 9 June Newbury Bouncy Castles Inflatable Fun Day

Sunday 9 June, 3 - 5pm Basingstoke Silver Band

Saturday 15 June, 3 - 5pm **Proiect Band** 

Sunday 16 June, 3 - 5pm Abingdon Town Band

Sunday 23 June, 3 - 5pm Blue Sky Big Band

Sunday 30 June 3 - 5pm **Abbey Brass** 

#### **MEET A COUNCILLOR**

Every Saturday, 10am - 12pm on the Town Hall steps

#### **NEWBURY MARKET**



Every Thursday & Saturday in the Market Place

#### MAYOR OF NEWBURY TO HOST CHARITY BINGO NIGHT IN AID OF WEST BERKS FOODBANK - JOIN IN!

The Mayor of Newbury is delighted to announce his first fundraising event of the municipal year for his chosen charity.

On Friday 28th June, the Mayor will be hosting a Bingo Night at the Town Hall from 7pm raising funds for West Berks Foodbank.

The Mayor encourages residents to join in for a fun-filled night of bingo while contributing to a great local cause. Funds raised will directly support the operations of West Berks Foodbank, helping to provide food and support to those facing hardship.

Tickets are £10 per person, and spaces are limited so booking is essential. To secure your place, please contact mayor@newbury.gov.uk or call 07538 334

## **D-DAY 80TH ANNIVERSARY**



In commemoration of the 80th Anniversary of D-Day, Newbury Town Council invites residents to lay summer posies at the Newbury War Memorial. This gesture is meant to honour and reflect upon the significant events and commemorations of this historic day.

The D-Day landings on 6 June 1944, were a pivotal moment in World War II, marking the beginning of the liberation of Western Europe. As we observe this solemn anniversary, we encourage our community to come together in a moment of remembrance and tribute.

Residents are welcome to visit the War Memorial on Bartholomew Street to place their posies starting from 5 June, the eve of D-Day 80th Anniversary and the week following.

Newbury Town Council hopes this initiative will provide an opportunity for reflection and community solidarity as we honour the legacy of the heroes of D-Day.

The Town Council are supporting the events taking place at Greenham Control Tower; a daytime service commencing at 10am, and the Tower Lighting in the evening. A free shuttle bus service has also been arranged by Newbury Town Council, to take guests from Newbury to Greenham Control Tower for both events.

For more information on these events, please visit: https://www.greenhamtower.org.uk/events/80th-anniversary-of-d-day-atgreenham-control-tower